
Community of Shirenewton 
 

Shirenewton Community Council 

Hilary Counsell – Shirenewton Community Council Clerk 

 

Hi John, during discussion of the above, members gave consideration to the following:  
 
- overall boundary of the Council, 
- individual ward boundaries, 
- links between wards, 
- the warding structure. 
 
In response to the consultation, members wish to make the following points - 
 
- that the current four wards of Shirenewton, Mynyddbach, Earlswood and Newchurch West 
are a distinct area with an identifiable community. 
- there are several positive links between the wards, such as the CC having responsibility for 
the poor land field and an area of forestry in Earlswood, Also for Earlwood Village Hall and 
the Recreation Hall and playing field in Shirenewton, as well as the green at 
Mynyddbach.  The CC also offers financial support to all the churches and chapels and 
several organisations in the community. 
 
Members feel that it might be beneficial to reduce the community to two wards - 
Shirenewton and Mynyddbach, and Earlswood and Newchurch West.  Earlswood and 
Newchurch West historically regard themselves as a community. Councillors suggest the 
boundary of the two wards be at Cock a Roosting (bridleway BR86, on to the road at lower 
Argoed, to Cock a Roosting, then BR54, BR53, Footpath51, 45, 46 to the CC boundary. The 
electors could then be realigned for voting purposes, with the Earlswood/Newchurch West 
ward voting at Earlswood Hall and the Shirenewton/Mynyddbach ward voting at 
Shirenewton Recreation Hall. This would rationalise the current arrangements where 
several of the Earlswood electorate pass Earlswood Hall to vote in Shirenewton. Members 
did feel it important that all the village names are kept in the ward titles to retain their 
identities. 
 
According to the Terms of Reference, as this Council has 915 electors, the number of 
Councillors representing the wards will be reduced, possibly to eight rather than the current 
ten. If this is the case, members would suggest five for the Shirenewton/Mynyddbach ward 
and three for the Earlswood/Newchurch West ward. 
 
Perhaps you would kindly calculate how this would work out as a ratio of electorate to 
Councillors in each ward and advise us accordingly. 
 

 

 



 

Shirenewton County Councillor G. Down  

 

 



 

 


